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Illinois State Annuitants Association Newsletter

ISUAA—serving annuitants and survivors since 1971

inside From the President and SUAA President
By Gail A. Lamb and Larry Alferink
“Welcome Spring” greetings to each of you! A note of appreciation to Tech Zone for its sponsor-
ship of the publication of this newsletter issue. Please see the included information about technol-
ogy discounts for annuitants.

As your former vice president and now president, I am writing this note in November due to 
the production date schedule for University Marketing and Communications. Uppermost in my 
mind still is the sad and sudden passing of our ISUAA President Charles (Charlie) Harris on 
October 31. Charlie retired in 2003 as professor emeritus from the English department, after hav-
ing served for 35 years, 15 of which as English department chair. He was a beloved teacher and 
had received the honors of being named a College of Arts and Sciences Distinguished Lecturer, as 
well as being inducted into the Hall of Fame. Tributes from colleagues and former students have 
been abundant and a comfort to Charlie’s family. In his role as president of ISUAA, he has been an 
exceptional leader in working with the ISUAA Board and the Annuitants Association, as well as 
the state association. He is sorely missed.

For this current newsletter, I have asked our former two-term ISUAA president and now  
statewide president for SUAA, Larry Alferink, to offer his comments along with mine in this 
opening letter.

Those in attendance at our December meeting enjoyed the holiday program presented by 
McLean County Museum of History Librarian Bill Kemp and the adjustment to our new tem-
porary location at the Alumni Center. Please note that our March luncheon meeting will also 
be at the Alumni Center. April Anderson, university archivist, will present a talk entitled “The 
Walls Speak: Telling ISU’s Story Through its Campus Buildings.” This presentation will highlight 
Anderson’s recent book, Illinois State University, which is a part of Arcadia Publishing’s Campus 
History Series. We hope to see you there. More information and the reservation form are included 
in this newsletter.

From Larry Alferink: Like Charlie, I also served as a department chair for 15 years, and 
I think I overlapped with Charlie for about 12 of those years. He was clearly one of the lead-
ers among the chairs in Arts and Sciences. The English department clearly benefited from his 
thoughtful and articulate vision resulting in a number of important developments and excellent 
new faculty hires. He was one of the leaders in the college in terms of the early adoption of com-
puter technology, guiding the establishment of computer labs for teaching the introductory writing 
course. When I was a college freshman taking this class, I am not sure it ever occurred to me that 
my first draft shouldn’t be my final draft. To do a rewrite in those days was a significant chore. But 
once the writing assignment is done on a computer, it is an easy task to get students to rewrite 
that draft, perhaps after receiving constructive feedback. It is no longer a chore, and it revolution-
izes the teaching of writing. It helped put the English department on the map as a national leader. 
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Make your newsletter electronic!
Please consider receiving your ISUAA Newsletter electroni-

cally in the future. Printing costs and postage costs are 

rising, and the mail service is never as “on time” or as reli-

able as we would like. The ISUAA Newsletter that you are 

currently reading is available online at the ISUAA website, 

www.Annuitants.IllinoisState.edu. Past issues are also avail-

able, as is a great deal of information about ISUAA. 

	 If you prefer the electronic version, please send an email 

to: galamb@IllinoisState.edu, simply stating that you would 

prefer to receive the newsletter electronically, together 

with your name and preferred email address. You will 

be placed on the electronic distribution list, and you will 

receive notification and a link by email whenever a news-

letter is available. It’s printable, and it’s easy!

From the president, continued from Page 1 How time flies
by April Karlene Anderson
University Archivist, Dr. Jo Ann Rayfield Archives 
at Illinois State University

150 years ago - 1868
• At the June 1868 board meeting, the following salaries of

university administration were proposed and adopted:

° President Edwards, $4,000 per annum

° Professor Sewall, $2,000 per annum

° Professor Metcalf, $2,000 per annum

° Professor Stetson, $2,000 per annum

° Professor Pillsbury, $2,000 per annum

° Miss Dryer, $1,100 per annum

° Mrs. Haynie, $900 per annum

Proceedings of the Board of Education of the State of Illinois,  
Meeting Minutes, June 24 and 25, 1868, pg 7.

100 years ago - March/April, 1918
• The Vidette reported coal shortages and four scheduled school day

closures. The closures were planned by university administration
in response to World War I. The Vidette, March 6, 1918 (Vol. 30, 
No. 24, pg 1).

• The university announced that the surgical dressing shop was
open Mondays and Fridays and needed help creating supplies. 
Students and faculty were encouraged to help as well as men:
“Men can help as well as women. In a number of the larger cities
of Illinois the business men meet one or two evening a week and
do this work.” The Vidette, March 27, 1918 (Vol. 30, No. 26, pg 5).

• Grammar teacher, Clara Penstone, announced her departure from
the university at the end of the spring term. She was undecided
at the time but Penstone considered studying at Columbia
University and serving with the Red Cross during World War I. 
The Vidette, March 27, 1918 (Vol. 30, No. 26, pg 1). 

75 years ago - March/April, 1943
• Army officials contacted President Fairchild to activate the Army

Enlisted Reserve Corp.  Seventy-two men were called in three
groups to camps in Michigan and Illinois. The Vidette, March 5, 
1943 (Vol. 55, No. 35, pg 1).

• The YWCA campus affiliate launched a restoration effort of
their meeting room, The White Room in Old Main. The affiliate
also acknowledged their place in history as the first student
YMCA organization in the world, founded in 1872. The Vidette, 
March 17, 1943 (Vol. 55, No. 37, pg 3).

Continuing this theme, Charlie promoted the department at the 
annual meetings of the Modern Language Association (MLA) and 
brought further recognition by his work establishing and promot-
ing the publication units (e.g., Dalkey Press) of the department: 
units that brought national recognition to the department due to 
the quality of the work they published. Finally, Charlie established 
the Doctor of Arts degree (now the Ph.D. in English). Gail wrote 
about his leadership role in ISUAA, and I second her comments. 
Charlie will be missed!

I am also sad to report the passing of Tom Wilson, a faculty 
member in political science (now the Department of Politics and 
Government). Tom was an early leader for the annuitants, serving 
as chair or co-chair of the ISUAA Legislative Committee and serv-
ing the same role for SUAA statewide. Tom made many trips to 
Springfield to work with members of the legislature and worked to 
increase the very low pensions of many of our members at that time.

Finally, we both hope to see you at our March 7 luncheon at 
11:30 a.m. at the Alumni Center.

Gail Lamb		 Larry Alferink

Illinois State Annuitants Association 
Newsletter
Published quarterly

Illinois State University Annuitants Association 
Campus Box 8000, Normal, IL 61790-8000

Annuitants.IllinoisState.edu

https://annuitants.IllinoisState.edu
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•	 Assistant Librarian Genevieve Pohle opened a historic 
encyclopedia exhibit. The exhibit featured rare encyclopedias 
with accompanying histories about some of the authors of the 
encyclopedia’s entries. The Vidette, March 26, 1943 (Vol. 55,  
No. 39, pg 4).

50 years ago - March, 1968
•	 Acclaimed journalist Peter Jennings was chosen to be the 

featured speaker for the ISU/IWU Leadership Conference on 
April 20. Held at ISU, Jennings’s talk was titled “Leadership for 
the Future.” The Vidette, March 12, 1968 (Vol. 80, No. 48, pg 1).

•	 The Vidette featured a photograph of the empty lot where the 
new University Union would eventually be located. As reported, 
the construction had not yet started due to building redesigns 
and construction bids that were behind schedule. The Vidette, 
March 14, 1968 (Vol. 80, No. 49, pg 1).

•	 With the play Revelation, chamber theater was introduced to 
ISU. Written by Flannery O’Connor and adapted for the stage 
by ISU assistant professor of speech, Dr. Hauseman, the play 
showed audiences how the space was used as “a medium for 
staging prose fiction.” The Vidette, March 26, 1968 (Vol. 80,  
No. 352, pg 1).

25 years ago - March, 1993
•	 Voice actor Billy West made an appearance at the Bone Student 

Center on March 3. Best known for his work on the 1990s 
cartoon, Ren & Stimpy, West talked about his background in 
acting and the inspirations behind his most famous characters. 
Mollycoddle (The Daily Vidette), March 17, 1993 (Vol. 105,  
No. 122, special section 3, 6).

•	 Student government presidential candidate Jim Hoffmann 
purchased commercial time on MTV to express his views on 
politics and governing at ISU. The First party candidate aired 
commercials the week leading up to the March 30 election.  
The Daily Vidette, March 25, 1993 (Vol. 105, No. 127, pg 3).

•	 Alvin Goldfarb was selected to receive the Illinois Alliance for 
Art Education Serve Recognition Award. He was nominated 
by John Langfeld, director for the Illinois Summer School for 
the Arts. Langfeld cited Goldfarb’s support for the program and 
how his input in a time of state budget cuts helped the program 
retain its quality of education. The Daily Vidette, March 26, 1993 
(Vol. 105, No. 128, pg 5).

Future challenges 
By Larry Alferink
As president of SUAA, I attend a number of fundraisers for candi-
dates running for the Illinois legislature and for statewide office. In 
addition to offering the opportunity to establish a relationship with 

the candidates, I also get to meet with a number of other candidates 
who attend these fundraisers. These contacts often prove useful in 
the future.

One sometimes gains information about legislative agendas. 
Such was the case at a recent fundraiser attended both by House 
Minority Leader Jim Durkin and Gov. Bruce Rauner. 

Durkin indicated he intended to pursue the pension bill that 
follows the consideration model. I previously described this bill last 
year in a newsletter. In short, the bill is based on the premise that 
the Constitution does not protect future pay raises. Because of this, 
it is argued, the state could give you a choice that would allow you 
to receive future pay increases as an employee only if you agreed to 
reduce the 3 percent COLA increase in retirement. This consid-
eration model was part of the “grand bargain” in last year’s budget 
battle. We need to be vigilant to watch how this progresses, attempt 
to defeat it in the legislature, or if that fails, consider going back to 
court to defend the pensions of current employees. 

Rauner continues to pursue his efforts to have Congress inter-
vene in helping him solve the state’s pension debt issue by overrid-
ing the constitutional protections that exist for your pensions. This 
effort would affect future pensions of current employees as well 
as the pensions of annuitants. The governor seems to be focused 
on using Congress to eliminate what he considers to be the most 
significant pension abuses. However, without legislative language 
to analyze, it is difficult to know where the line is that separates 
“abuses” from pension benefits you have clearly earned.

It is unlikely that Congress will interject itself to override the 
1970 vote by Illinois voters that approved the state’s constitution, 
or a similar vote by citizens to defeat an amendment to the pen-
sion clause a few years ago, and a unanimous Illinois State Supreme 
Court decision upholding the pension clause against legislative 
attack. However, should that occur, it would likely require an effort 
to defeat such efforts in federal courts. Such legal battles are likely 
to be even more expensive than the successful effort to defeat SB-1 
in the Illinois Supreme Court.

Stay tuned for future attempts to amend the Illinois Constitution.

For more information, visit

Homecoming.IllinoisState.edu

https://homecoming.illinoisstate.edu
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Illinois State Half Century 
Club reunion, April 27-28
By Rachel Kobus
Associate Director, Alumni Relations

Graduates from the class of 1968 will celebrate their 50th class 
reunion on April 27 and 28 during the annual Half Century Club 
event. A variety of activities will take place across campus, includ-
ing luncheons, tours, and information sessions. The class of 1968 
will be inducted into the Half Century Club on Friday evening. 

Members of the classes of 1963, 1958, 1953, 1948, and 1943 
who will be celebrating their 55th, 60th, 65th, 70th, and 75th 
reunions will be honored that evening and receive a special recog-
nition gift. 

The annual program gives alumni an opportunity to catch up 
with classmates, make new acquaintances, participate in exclusive 
behind-the-scenes tours, and learn what’s new at Illinois State. 
The events are not exclusive to graduates of the honored years. All 
alumni and friends of the University are invited to attend any or 
all of the Half Century Club activities. For more information or to 
register, visit Alumni.IllinoisState.edu/HCC.

Half Century Club is a program hosted by the Illinois State 
Redbird Prime Alumni Network. This network caters to the busy 
lifestyles of those 55 years and older. From social and professional 
events to educational opportunities and outings, Redbird Prime 
helps expand an alum’s network of contacts and continue his or her 
Illinois State University experience. The network offers several ser-
vices tailored to the interest of Redbird Prime alumni, from travel 
programs and speakers series to investment opportunities that sup-
port each person’s individual passion. 

To learn more about Redbird Prime Alumni Network, visit 
Alumni.IllinoisState.edu/Prime. To get involved in the planning of 
programs and activities for the network, contact Alumni Relations 
at (309) 438-2586 or Alumni@IllinoisState.edu.

The ISU University Club
By Bob Preston and Kay Wilson
University Club Discussion Hours: The University Club is the 
only ISU social organization open to all faculty, staff, administrative 
professionals, retirees and ISUAA members. We meet every Friday 
from 3:30 to 5:30 p.m. in the Founders Suite in Bone Student 
Center (BSC) during fall and spring semesters when the University 
is in session. Please note that our traditional meeting venue, the 
Faculty/Staff Commons, will be moving to new facilities on the 
second floor of BSC next year. Until that move is complete, we 
will meet in the Founders Suite with one or two meetings in other 
locations in the BSC. Please see our website calendar page (Uclub.
IllinoisState.edu/calendar) for the presentation topics and meeting 
locations for specific dates.

You are invited to join us for any or all of our programs. You 
need not be a University Club member to attend, and we always 

enjoy chatting with our colleagues from all areas of the Illinois 
University System. Our first meeting of the spring 2018 semester 
will be held January 19. 

Please see our website for updated information about dates and 
topics of the talks as well as for other information about the Uni-
versity Club (Uclub.IllinoisState.edu).

Gourmet Dinners: Throughout the academic year, the Univer-
sity Club offers two gourmet dinners each semester. These dinners 
are an opportunity to enjoy fine food with a central theme or food 
from a particular country. The main dishes are served family-style, 
and the dinner includes wine for each table with coffee, tea, and 
dessert, all for a reasonable price. Attendees are encouraged to bring 
guests, and all ISUAA members are welcome. The dinners are pre-
pared by the ISU Catering Service chefs. Detailed menus and res-
ervation information are posted on our website (Uclub.IllinoisState.
edu/Dinners).

Scholarships Awards: On December 8, 2017, we continued 
our 26-year-old tradition of awarding up to 10 $500 scholarships 
to ISU undergraduate and graduate students who were academi-
cally top achievers and who were also involved in giving back to 
the University and community through service. Funding for these 
scholarships is provided by independent donations from our mem-
bers and colleagues. We encourage all who are interested in sup-
porting our academically talented and socially engaged students to 
consider contributing to this program. 

Mission Statement of the University Club: “The University 
Club vigorously endeavors to promote collegiality among our 
diverse faculty, staff, administrative professionals, and annuitants. 
We seek to support University activities as embodied in the vision 
and core values outlined in Educating Illinois, to learn about and 
tell the stories of the culture of our academic and town community, 
and to support and enhance a vigorous exchange of ideas in a con-
genial environment that encourages friendship, cooperation, and 
ongoing intellectual growth. Through the generosity and support of 
our members, we provide a series of scholarships that are awarded 
to undergraduate and graduate students at Illinois State University. 
This scholarship program rewards some of the best and brightest 
students who have contributed to community and University devel-
opment as well as succeeding at the highest levels academically. 
We always endeavor to sustain and promote ongoing open and free 
communication in this community and to support the finest ideals 
of education and academic life.” 

Retiree information hotline
Have a question? Need an answer? Don’t 
know whom to contact? Call (309) 438-4311, 
the phone line answered by Human Resources 
just for retirees and surviving spouses. Staff 
will either direct you to the needed resource 
or take your name and number and have 
someone follow up with you.
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Helping Hamper
By Jan Cook
Our collection at the Spring Luncheon will benefit the Salvation 
Army’s Safe Harbor Shelter on Washington Street in Bloomington. 
The shelter provides beds, breakfast, and supper for over 50 men 
and women. They would appreciate coffee, tea, oatmeal, pasta, large 
cans of vegetables, and fruit. With 50-plus meals to prepare, they 
can handle regular or commercial-size packages of supplies. The 
residents also need lip balm and cough drops to deal with the  
February weather.

At our December luncheon, our Helping Hamper for the 
Loaves and Fishes Soup Kitchen gathered coffee and tea, broth, 
crackers, vegetables, salt, pasta, potatoes, and fruit, as well as $135 in 
cash donations. Mr. Green, a soup kitchen volunteer, collected all of 
the items at the end of the luncheon.

We also received over 60 Box Tops and 200 Soup Labels for 
Education to pass on to Thomas Metcalf School.

Thank you all!

Senior Professionals spring programs
By Laura Kowalczyk
Coordinator, Senior Professionals

Senior Professionals offers adult-enrichment programs through 
Academy of Seniors classes and Mornings with the Professors lec-
tures. Open to the public, these classes are tailored for individuals of 
retirement age. Spring classes are scheduled to begin in March. 

Classes cover a wide range of subjects including current events, 
history, literature, art, sciences, and more. Classes are taught by pro-
fessors or retired professors from Illinois State University and Illi-
nois Wesleyan University as well as community professionals.

ACADEMY OF SENIORS
Each academy class includes four two-hour sessions.
$35–Senior Professionals members (full class)
$45–Non-members (full class)
$15–Single session, payable at the door

Building Our Community
March 6, 8, 13, 15 (Tuesdays/Thursdays) from 1:30-3:30 p.m. 

The Women’s Movement
March 20, 22, 27, 29 (Tuesdays/Thursdays) from 1:30-3:30 p.m.

Hamilton: The Man and the Musical
April 11, 18, 25, May 2 (Wednesdays) from 9:30-11:30 a.m.

Understanding Immigration
May 8, 10, 15, 17 (Tuesdays/Thursdays) from 9:30-11:30 a.m.

MORNINGS WITH THE PROFESSORS
$35–Senior Professionals members (includes all five sessions) 
$45–Non-members (includes all five sessions)
$15–Single session, payable at the door

Fridays, March 30, April 6, 13, 20, 27 from 9:30-11:30 a.m. 

The Morality Behind Marvel Comics
March 30

Ancient Art History
April 6

Vietnam War: The War of Resistance
April 13

Illinois’ Bicentennial:  
Commemorating Our State’s 200th Birthday
April 20

The Enigma of Sleep
April 27

Classes will be held at Illinois State University’s Alumni Center, 
1101 N. Main St., Normal. Registration opens in early February. 
For more information about Senior Professionals, contact Laura 
Kowalczyk at lakowa2@IllinoisState.edu, 438-2818, or go to  
seniorprofessionals.IllinoisState.edu

Technology discounts available for retirees
TechZone, a department of Illinois State University, offers dis-
counts and buying assistance to all members of the University 
community, including annuitants, on personal computers, tablets, 
software, peripherals, and supplies. TechZone can help you purchase 
everything from complete computer systems to printer ink and now 
Apple watches. TechZone offers the flexibility of shopping online 

Annuitants Association website
• Announcements
• Why join?
• How to join
• Contacting your legislator
• Legislative news
• History of ISUAA
• Survivor assistance information
• Newsletters
• Organization
• Parking on campus
• Meetings and events schedule

Annuitants.IllinoisState.edu 
Jess Ray, webpage coordinator

https://annuitants.illinoisstate.edu
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Yes, my gift matters.
GIFT DESIGNATION

 ISU EXCELLENCE FUND-supports the University’s area of greatest need (3065065) 

 RED AND WHITE SCHOLARSHIP FUND-general scholarship fund (2323000) 

 COLLEGE/DEPARTMENT/OTHER: ____________________________________ 

 

PAYMENT OPTIONS
___	 OPTION 1: Check. A check for my gift of $________ payable to  

	 Illinois State University Foundation is enclosed.

___	 OPTION 2: Credit Card:  

	  VISA    MASTERCARD    DISCOVER    AMERICAN EXPRESS 

	  A single gift in the amount of $_________

	  �A recurring gift in the amount of $_________,  

ending on _____/_____/_________ (month/day/year),  

to be paid:  monthly   quarterly   semiannually    annually

	 Name on card	 Account number

	 Expiration date	 CVV	 Signature

___	 OPTION 3: Make a gift online at IllinoisState.edu/Giving.

DONOR INFORMATION

Name(s)

Address	

City		  State		  ZIP

Preferred email address		

Preferred phone number  	

FURTHER GIVING INFORMATION

___	� I (and/or my spouse/partner) work for a matching gift company: 

     ________________________________________________________.

___	� I would like more information on including Illinois State University in 
my estate plans.

___	 I have already included the University in my estate plans.

Office use only: AG00000000  2018ISUAA0  43

(	  )

from home or working with its staff for personal assistance during 
the buying process.

TechZone keeps some of the most popular Apple computers, 
iPads, and accessories in stock while other models can be custom-
ized and ordered online. Major vendor partners include Dell, 
Lenovo and Microsoft. TechZone also offers below-MSRP pricing 
on fitness trackers, phone and tablet cases, and many other tech 
accessories. All vendors meet high standards for competitive pricing, 
quality products, customer service, warranty, and repair.

To shop online, visit www.TechZone.IllinoisState.edu. An active 
University Login ID (ULID) and password are required. For more 
information, send an email to TechZone.IllinoisState.edu or call 
(309) 438-8334 if you don’t have an active ULID/Password. On 
the webpage, you can like the TechZone Facebook page or sign up 
for the email mailing list to be apprised of the latest tech news and 
deals. Current hours of the TechZone Sales Center (located on the 
second floor of the Bone Student Center across from Barnes & 
Noble) can also be found on the website.

The TechZone Service Center also has a walk-up counter in the 
Bone Student Center for basic tech questions and onsite Apple, HP, 
Dell, and Lenovo hardware warranty repairs. Stop by if you need 
assistance.

 

 
ISUAA Spring Luncheon
We are delighted to announce that April 
Karlene Anderson, university archivist 
at the Dr. JoAnn Rayfield University 
Archives, will be our keynote speaker for 
the March 7 Spring Luncheon. Anderson 
earned master’s degrees in library and 
information science from Florida State 

University and in history from the University of Central Florida. 
She is a certified archivist through the Academy of Certified Archi-
vists and holds a digital archives specialist certificate through the 
Society of American Archivists. She has been serving as university 
archivist at Illinois State University since April 2011.

Anderson will present a talk entitled “The Walls Speak: Tell-
ing ISU’s Story Through its Campus Buildings.” This presentation 
highlights her recent book, Illinois State University, which is part 
of Arcadia Publishing’s Campus History Series. Anderson hopes 
her book will bring fond memories of campus life to all associated 
with the University and provide a deeper appreciation for the men 
and women who have helped to shape ISU into the institution it is 
today. She will speak about some of the stories in the book, preview 
historic campus photos, and discuss how she chose the photos and 
stories that ultimately made it into the book.

Technology discounts, continued from Page 5

https://illinoisstate.edu/giving
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ISUAA directory update 
Please use this form to correct information in the 2017 
Chapter Directory. Please respond ASAP. If the information 
in the directory was correct/complete, you do not have to 
complete this form.

Name 

Phone    (          )

Spouse’s name

Address 

Email 
 
Send to ISUAA, Campus Box 8000, Normal, IL 61790-8000.

Leaving a legacy
Sandra Groves, a retired profes-
sor in the School of Kinesiology 
and Recreation, has supported 
Illinois State University for 
decades. With the launch of 
Redbirds Rising: The Campaign 
for Illinois State, Groves has 
turned her attention toward 
mobilizing faculty and staff to 
contribute.

“It is important to partici-
pate,” Groves said. “Participate 
not just by giving your money, 
but by becoming part of institu-
tional traditions. That level of participation will increase your com-
mitment. And the institution will be committed back to you.”

Groves spent her early career in municipal and county park and 
recreation agencies throughout Illinois and Kansas, before being 
led into higher education. She moved to Pennsylvania from Illinois 
to be an instructor at Penn State University. Being successful at 
teaching, Groves was encouraged to earn her Ph.D. at Penn State 
and become a faculty member. Upon completing her doctorate, she 
returned to Illinois to become an assistant professor at Illinois State 
University.

Groves started giving back to Illinois State from the start. Giv-
ing early started a process where she was able to identify specific 
places of need at Illinois State and make a greater impact on those 
issues later on in life. 

While at Illinois State, Groves was a graduate coordinator for 
Kinesiology and Recreation and often found herself assisting grad-
uate students with tuition waivers and identifying other sources of 
funding. As part of her retirement, fellow faculty members started 
The Sandra Little Groves Graduate Student Emergency Assistance 
Endowed Fund in 2008, which awards money to graduate students 
who need financial assistance. 

Groves enjoyed meeting the students her scholarship supported. 
Seeing the impact of her philanthropy encouraged her to seek out 
additional ways to support her passion at Illinois State. 

In 2014, Groves launched The Sandra Little Groves Recreation 
and Park Administration Faculty Development Fund. The fund sup-
ports faculty development opportunities for the School of Kinesiol-
ogy and Recreation’s Recreation and Park Administration program. 
The philanthropic dollars have been used to help faculty with estab-
lishing a research agenda as they pursue promotion and tenure.

For faculty and staff just starting out, Groves recommends start-
ing small. Often the best place to start is within your own unit on 
campus.

“I am happy that I responded to my department’s call to give,” 
Groves said. “That is the best place to start as that money goes right 
back to supporting your students and fellow faculty.”

Groves is excited about the timing of Redbirds Rising. 
“There are so many positive things going on for Illinois State,” 

Groves said. “The leadership at the institution, strong enrollment, 
new opportunities ... a whole variety of things have risen. This cam-
paign is part of that continued rising process and to bring that to 
the forefront for more people.”

To learn more about how you can support your passion at  
Illinois State, visit RedbirdsRising.IllinoisState.edu.

In memoriam
Myrna Breese................................................... 11/8/2017
Ronald Cook.................................................... 9/14/2017
Charles Harris................................................ 10/31/2017
Maria Hougas.................................................. 8/27/2017
Billie Howard................................................... 9/14/2017
Eugene Hunter................................................ 10/4/2017
D. Reed Jensen............................................... 11/13/2017
Andrew Jones................................................... 8/17/2017
Patrick O’Gara................................................. 5/31/2017
Wayne Truex...................................................... 3/3/2017
Thomas Wilson............................................. 10/31/2017

Save these dates
Spring Luncheon—March 7, 2018
General Meeting and Election—June 20, 2018
Fall Kickoff Breakfast—September 5, 2018
Holiday Luncheon—December 5, 2018

https://redbirdsrising.illinoisstate.edu


Spring Luncheon reservation form
11:30 a.m., Wednesday, March 7, 2018, Alumni Center, 1101 N. Main St., Normal

Featuring April Anderson, university archivist at Illinois State University

Name(s) of those attending

Please reserve __________meal(s) at $17 each. A check for $____________ payable to ISUAA is enclosed.

Entrees

_____ Beef Lasagna	 name(s)

_____ Vegan Portobella and Risotto Stack	 name(s)

_____ Please indicate dietary restrictions	 name(s)

_____ Fruit cup in lieu of dessert for those on dietary restriction	 name(s)

Please mail the reservation form along with your check to ISUAA, Campus Box 8000, Illinois State University, Normal, IL 61790-8000. 

Reservations must be received NO LATER than February 26. No phone or late reservations, please! If you would like confirmation of 

your reservation, please list your email address__________________________________________________________________________________.

Annuitants Association
Campus Box 8000
Normal, IL 61790-8000

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED

This document is available in alternative formats upon request by contacting the Annuitants Association at (309) 438-4311. 
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